

Town of Johnstown

May 24, 2022

MMOF Review Committee c/o NFRMPO

Re: 2022 NFRMPO Multimodal Transportation and Mitigations Options Fund

Dear Committee:

This letter is in support of the Town of Johnstown's funding request as part of the 2022 NFRMPO Multimodal and Mitigations Option Fund. The Johnstown project will ensure safe passage for the students to get across SH 60 that will be attending the two new schools south of the SH 60. Currently, no traffic signals or crosswalks exist in this area of SH 60 and the intersection meets warrant considering the pending additional traffic and ensuring safety of our youth.

This section of SH 60 is listed for improvements in the CDOT 2006 Environmental Overview Study, the Towns Transportation Master Plan, the 2045 RTP, and is a direct link to Segment #9 in the ATP.

I ask that you please consider funding for this very important project that will increase multimodal options for our residents and students.

Sincerely,

Matt LeCerf

Town Manager, Johnstown

Cc: Mayor & Town Councilmembers
Troy White, Public Works Director